
Planning Commission 
140 East Church Street 
Sellersville, PA 18960 

 
May 21, 2018 

7:30 P.M. 
 
 
The May, 2018 Meeting of the Sellersville Borough Planning Commission was called to order 
by Vice Chair Swierzewski at 7:30 P.M. 
 

ROLL CALL: 

   
MEMBERS PRESENT:  
    Rachel Swierzewski, Vice Chair     
    Marie Runkle, Secretary 
    Walter Beard 
    Barry Kuhn 
   
ABSENT:   John Larsen, Chairman 
    Robert Adams 
    Ronald Kinsey  
      
      
          
ALSO PRESENT:  David J. Rivet, Borough Manager 
    David Zipf, BCPC 
    John Ives, BCPC 
    J. Cheryleen Strothers, Cowan Associates 
    Randal White, Solicitor, Fox Rothschild    
     
     

  

MINUTES 

Mr. Kuhn moved to approve the minutes of the March 19, 2018 meeting. Motion was 
seconded by Mr. Beard and passed with all in favor. 
 
COMPREHENSIVE PLAN UPDATE 

Sellersville Borough’s Comprehensive plan was last updated in 1995. Borough Council has 
engaged Bucks County Planning Commission to assist in updating it for 2018. Bucks County 
Planner David Zipf introduced fellow County Planner John Ives who will also be working on 
the Comprehensive Plan. Mr. Zipf stated that the timeline to complete the update is 
approximately nine months to the produce a final draft. They will be using a software program 
called Share Base to produce the document that allows users to comment on it and all users 
can see the comments. The Bucks County Planners handed out an agenda, exercise 
questions and recommended objectives to assist in developing the Comprehensive Plan 
(attached). 
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Mr. Zipf handed out a Sellersville Comprehensive Plan Update exercise that asks the 
Planning Commission the following series of questions to stimulate discussion and thoughts 
on the borough’s future. These questions included:  
 

 What do you like best about Sellersville? 

 What are the biggest problems and the biggest threats to Sellersville’s future quality of 
life? 

 What would you change about Sellersville if you had the power to do anything you 
wanted? 

 What elements/characteristics would you like to see in Sellersville in 20 years? 
 
Some problems that were identified were the opioid/drug epidemic and parking problems 
downtown. Opportunities include possible heritage tourism and industrial development. The 
Comprehensive Plan can be used as a guide to future development. 
 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 

There being no additional matters to come before this meeting of the Planning Commission, 
Vice Chair Swierzewski declared this meeting duly adjourned at 8:36 P.M. 
       
 
 
      Attest: ____________________________ 
        Marie Runkle 
        Secretary 
 
 
      By: _____________________________ 
        David J. Rivet 
        Borough Manager   
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